

April 4, 2022

Executive Vice-President Margrethe Vestager European Commission Rue de la Loi / Wetstraat 200 1049 Brussels Belgium

Dear Executive Vice President Vestager,

It was a pleasure to meet with you again recently. Thank you for taking time out of your busy schedule to meet with me.

I appreciated the opportunity to discuss the challenges posed by the war in Ukraine, and was grateful for your perspectives and counsel. Google is proud to be playing our part by combating disinformation online, enhancing cybersecurity, ensuring the accessibility of trustworthy information, and providing humanitarian assistance to address the needs of refugees.

As discussed, our most recent announcement is a \$10 million commitment to counter online disinformation in Central and Eastern Europe. Our pledge will fund partnerships with civil society groups, fact checking efforts, and "pre-bunking" techniques. We will keep you and your team informed on our progress and welcome your feedback and suggestions.

I also want to thank you for our discussion around a number of issues related to competition and the Digital Markets Act. Now that a political agreement has been reached on the DMA, we are keen to start discussions with you and your team on our approach to compliance.

Hook forward to our continued dialogue and partnership.

